
Parks & Recreation 

4/20/22 

Town Board Meeting 

 

RECREATION 

 LBP (youth baseball) and LSP (youth softball) was set to begin on Saturday, but weather 

did not permit. 

 

 Summer Program Booklet has been completed. Programs are filling fast. 

 

 The final draft of the Lansing Parks, Recreation and Trails master plan has been 

completed.   

 

 We have been collaborating closely with the school on many projects, which will be 

mutually beneficial to our programs. 

 

 We are extremely excited to welcome Jenna back on Monday after her maternity leave. 

 

 We’ve been working with Municode to develop the new Town website; we hope to see 

that come together in the next couple of months.   

 

 The Town will be switching the computer system over to cloud based by early next 

month, a lot of this work has already been completed.  We hope this will save us a 

significant amount of money going forward. 

 

PARKS 

 The marina channel wall has been completed; we have some landscaping around the 

lighthouse to complete as well as lighting. 

 

 The beachfront has been cleaned up, you will notice a large pile of trees and limbs out on 

the point that we may burn on Memorial Day. 

 

 Some of our equipment that was ordered in November may not be delivered until 

September of this year. 

 

 Dealing with supply chain issues and items that are backordered is affecting a lot of our 

day-to-day operations.  Cost increases are also becoming a very large problem, in some 

cases 200-300%, we are also now finding fuel surcharges on many of our invoices. 

 

 We are looking into adding additional cameras to certain areas of the park.   

 

 The trees that had been damaged in the ice flow from Salmon Creek have been replaced. 

 

 We are working on an exceptionally large fundraiser that will benefit many children in 

the area, stay tuned. We are extremely excited about hosting this event. 

 

 Saturday, May 14th will be volunteer day at Salt Point 9am – Noon. 


